September 24, 1947

Mr, Joe Goeddersz
Rural Route
Brainerd, Minnesota
Dear Joe:

I have a letter {rom Mrs, Freeman dated
September 22, stating that you had not yet
drained the pipes for our cottages, 1 under-
stand also that they had a killing {rost, and
you know what a freeze would do to our pipes,

I think this is the first time that you have
delayed the work and 1 hope that you will see
to it promptly if you have not already done so,
The big storm in the gulf resulted in a heavy
rain for Eastern Kansas, which was much needed

) -

to permit farmers to get the ground in shape

for seeding wheat, A letter from my daughter

who lives in Minneapolis, Kansas, which 1s 1n

the north central part of the state, said they
had no rain there, although it is much needed,
ije have not had a frost here yet, but are

liable to have one at any time,

After you do your work for us, send us
a bill and we will remit, as there is no need
]

for you to wait for your money until we come

up there next summer,
give my best regards to Mrs., Goedders.

cordially yours,




